
August 12, 2018                    19th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

WEEKEND MASSES 

     ST. JOHN CHURCH        HOLY TRINITY CHURCH  
       1405 FIRST AVENUE            201 CLARK STREET 
      SATURDAY   4:30 PM           SUNDAY    9:00 AM 

      SUNDAY      10:30 AM              

HOLY FAMILY PARISH 

A Catholic faith community called to serve God and others  
through Eucharist, prayer, education, and daily living of the Gospel values. 

PARISH OFFICE:  201 CLARK STREET, MIDDLETOWN, OH 45042 

(513) 422-0602         www.holyfamilymiddletown.com 

ADORATION   HOLY TRINITY CHURCH     
MONDAY- FRIDAY   12:30 - 4:30 PM 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
ST. JOHN CHURCH  SATURDAY  3:30 PM 

                                       

                            COMING EVENTS 
   
  

 Feast of the Assumption .….…………...….... Wed Aug 15  
  

 Donut Sunday @ HT .………………………..….... Sun Aug 19  
 

 Bob’s Gang Clean Up Crew .……………...….... Sat Aug 25  
 

 RCIA Informational Meeting ….…………….... Sun Aug 26  
 

 First School Mass of 2018-19 ………...…..….. Tue Aug 28 
 

 

Early Childhood PREP begins Sunday, 
September 9th  
Classes are held Sunday  
10:15 - 11:30 a.m. in the St. John Center.   
Class size is limited to 25 children, ages three, 
four and five by June 30th and not attending 
Kindergarten.  Register by filling out the  
form included in this bulletin or find it on  
our website.  Fill out the registration form  
and send it, along with payment, to the  
parish office.  You have several delivery 
options:  you can drop it in the collection 
basket, hand deliver it to the office or send it 
by mail.  Any questions or want more info?    
Please contact Dee Golembiewski, DRE  
via e-mail dee@holyfamilymiddletown.com. 
   

Elementary PREP for Children in Grades 
K - 8 begins Monday,  
September 10th  
Classes are held Monday from  
6:30 to 7:30 p.m. in the St. John Center.   
These classes are for all children who attend 
public school.  Register all NEW students  
by contacting Dee Golembiewski, DRE  
via e-mail dee@holyfamilymiddletown.com.  

P R E P    
 Parish Religious Education Programs 

Give the Gift of Hope!  
Shepherds of Bethlehem  
Olive Wood Carvings Sale 
After All Masses this Weekend! 
 

Our Mission is to  is to help  
preserve Bethlehem as a  
Christian city and keep our  
families from fleeing the Holy Land.  
Your purchase, however small or big, will be an  
act of social justice as well as provide  
an opportunity to own or give as gifts  
original folk art from Bethlehem.   

 

 See you later today at  

 Wildwood Golf Course -  

 the Holy Family Parish  

 25th Annual Golf Outing! 



Daily Scripture Readings  
Mon: Ez 1:2-5,24-28c / Mt 17:22-27    
Tues: Ez 2:8—3:4 / Mt 18:1-5,10,12-14  
Wed: Rv 11:19a;12:1-6a,10ab / 1 Cor 15:20-27  
             Lk 1:39-56   
Thur: Ez 12:1-12 / Mt 18:21—19:1    
Fri: Ez 16:1-15,60,63 / Mt 19:3-12    
Sat: Ez 18:1-10,13b,30-32 / Mt 19:13-15  
Sun: Prv 9:1-6 / Eph 5:15-20 /Jn 6:51-58  

Health Ministry:  
Facing the Realities of Aging 
Some people ease into aging 
gradually and gracefully.  For 
others, aging seems almost to drop out of the sky. 
We all know that aging will pose challenges, but 
we don’t fully understand until we’re actually 
there.  Below are some insights and suggestions 
from people who have been there, in the hope 
that they will aid you in your own journey. 
•  Accept your current capabilities.   
As our capabilities inevitably begin to decline,  
we tend to persuade ourselves that it’s not  
really so bad after all and find comfort in  
focusing on the things we can still do.   
•  Make peace with regrets.   
Regrets from the past - whether things that  
were done or things that were neglected - can 
spoil the present, but only if you give them the 
power to do so.   
•  Learn the art of letting go. 
Grieving over a loss is necessary and healthy.  
Getting stuck in grief is not.  As we age, we reach 
pointes where we must (or should) bid farewell  
to treasured people, situations, positions, places 
and abilities that delighted us.  Trying to hold  
onto them can occupy too much room in our 
mind and heart, and prevent us from accepting 
and fully living in our new circumstances.  
•  Give your diminishments meaning and  
purpose.  The losses of aging can be seen as  
life’s way of carving out more room for God to 
move in.  Aging provides the time to get closer  
to God.    Excerpted from CareNotes - Facing the Realities of 

Aging by Jim Auer.  CareNotes are free and at the church doors. 

 Monday, August 13  

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT    

    Tuesday, August 14 

    No 8:15 AM Mass J23 - Summer Break 

 Wednesday, August 15    Feast of the Assumption 
  12:10 PM Mass HT   James & Lois Conrad - 65th Wed. Anniv. 

    7:00 PM Mass HT   Rosemary & Bridgid Lyons - Birthday Rem. 

       Thursday, August 16  

  12:10 PM  Mass HT   Rita Mandzak - Birthday Remembrance 

   Friday, August 17  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   Desmond Dineen - Anniversary Rem. 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT    

   Saturday, August 18  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   Michael Abell - Birthday Remembrance 

    4:30 PM  Mass SJ     Florence Sweeney 

   Sunday, August 19    20th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

    9:00 AM  Mass HT   Pat Byrne - Anniversary Remembrance 

  10:30 AM  Mass SJ    Josephine Mazzarella - Birthday Rem. 

  Saturday and Sunday - August 11 and 12 

    4:30 PM Mass   SJ     Ralph & Darlene Abney - 66th Wed. Anv. 

    9:00 AM Mass   HT   Louis & Suzanne Rossi 

  10:30 AM Mass   SJ    Joe & Janet Zappia - 40th Wedding Anv. 

HOLY FAMILY MASS SCHEDULE   

 

Weekly Collections Stewardship                     

Sunday, August 5th      $17,643.68 
                                                                  

Thank you for your generous stewardship! 

Our Prayers and Sympathy are Extended  
to Nancy Beiser in the death of her sister,  
Marcia Fox, who died August 7th.  

 Aug 18/19 4:30 PM SAT 9:00 AM SUN 10:30 AM SUN

 Eucharistic  Dawn Pickerill 1B  Kathy Farler 1B  Suzanne Stickelman 1B

 Ministers  Jennifer Fishbaugh 2B  Gail Clarey 2B  Linda Jester 2B

 Marilyn Kowalczyk 3B  Mike Clarey 3B  Bridget Clark 3B

 Cecilie Ricke 1C  Jeanne Higgins 1C  John Lyons 1C

 Linda Weaver 2C  Barb VonderHaar 2C  Rosetta DiCristoforo 2C

 Pat Montgomery 3C  Don Gillum 3C  Lois Allen 3C

 Kathi Mangus 4C  Marlene Ruwe 4C  Ken Allen 4C

 Lectors  Paul Presta  Amy Bray  Christine Whittington 

 Franka Cope  Paul Mosko  Michael Paddock

 Servers  Nicholas Hill  Nick Stratton  Sarah Volle

 Claire Cox  Bryce Pennell  Gabrielle Volle

 Greeters  Chloe Hill D1  Jim Martz D1  Emily Lawson D1

 Phoebe Pearce D1  Al Heckler D2  Aaron Lawson D1

MINISTERS  NEXT  WEEK



Introductions to Readings 
by Bishop Ken Untener, in collaboration  
with Catherine Haven and Fr. Bill Taylor 
First Reading - 1 Kings 19:4-8  
The prophet Elijah lived about 800 years before Christ.  
Because he was loyal to God, he fell into disfavor with 
King Ahab and Queen Jezebel.  He had to flee for his 
life to Mount Horeb (also known as Mount Sinai).   
Today’s passage takes place as he begins his flight.   
 

Second Reading - Ephesians 4:30-5:2  
As in the past four Sundays, our second Scripture 
reading is from the letter to the Ephesians.  This part 
of the letter contains advice for Christian living.   
The author says that actions which cause division in  
a community are simply unacceptable.  In today’s 
reading, the author sees mutual forgiveness as  
essential for any group that calls itself Christian.  
There is an echo here of part of the Lord’s prayer.  

Happy 66th Wedding Anniversary 
Ralph & Darlene Abney!  
Ralph Abney & Darlene Schoenberger  
married 66 years ago on August 9, 1952 
in Miamisburg.  They’re celebrating this 
big anniversary at the Saturday 4:30 PM 
Mass.  Congratulations Ralph & Darlene!  

Happy 40th Wedding Anniversary 
Joe & Janet Zappia!  
Joe Zappia & Janet Beiser married  
40 years ago on August 12, 1978 in 
St. John Church.  They’re celebrating their 
40th anniversary at the Sunday 10:30 AM 
Mass.  Congratulations Joe & Janet!  

Msgr. McNary 4th Degree Assembly Meeting 
The Knights of Columbus 4th Degree Assembly  
meeting is set for this Tuesday, August 14th  
at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Hall. 

Coffee, Juice and Donuts Next Sunday  
Coffee, juice and donuts will be served after  
the 9:00 AM Mass next Sunday.  Please join us! 

St. Vincent de Paul Society  
Thanks to everyone for your continued  
support and contributions, with which the  
SVDP volunteers were able to assist our neighbors  
again this past month.  Here are the July numbers: 
SVDP Pantry Food Donations      
   116 Households totaling 354 people 
     62 senior citizens    185 adults    107 children   
SVDP Help Line Utility Bill Assistance 
     15 households - Duke  33 households - Water 
SVDP Furniture Ministry 
     13 home visits to assess needs    
     18 deliveries of furniture moved to new homes 
     17 donations of furniture picked up for new homes 
SVDP Prison Ministry 
     10 Butler County and 30 Middletown City Jail inmates   
     participated in Ministry Sessions.  
Thank you for your generosity & continued support! 
5th Sunday SVDP Collections occur four times a year.  

Our next one is September 30th!  For your convenience, 
we’ll included a special “SVDP 5th Sunday”  
envelope in the September pack.  You can  
give your donation directly to the SVDP member or place 
it in the regular collection basket.  Thank you! 

SVDP Outreach Ministry Need for August  
- Full & Queen Sized Sheets  (pls mark size)  
Please drop off new or used clean sheets  
at the parish office and we’ll distribute  
them to our needy neighbors.  Thank you! 

SVDP Outreach Ministry - 
A Personal Story 
Last month a disabled single mother with  
an autistic 17-year-old son was relocated from a 
homeless shelter in Dayton to an efficiency apartment  
in Middletown.  They arrived with only some clothes,  
a couple of pillows and sleeping bags.  A social worker 
gave her our contact number for assistance.  Their 
efficiency apartment is very small.  The client requested 
two twin beds, a loveseat and a microwave oven.   
A friend (and occasional volunteer for SVDP Furniture 
Outreach) made a monetary donation that covered  
the purchase of the beds.  We were able to deliver a 
donated loveseat, a microwave on a rolling cart and  
bed linens.  Our delivery team recognized how difficult  
it would be for this mother and son to assemble the 
frames and set up the beds.  The team graciously  
offered to take their time to do the assembly and 
dispose of the boxes and the plastic wrapping from  
the mattresses.  This added a bit of time to the delivery 
schedule but was very appreciated by mom and son.  
The efficiency apartment is packed, but the client and 
her son are thrilled.  Thanks, Holy Family Parishioners, 
for your donations of time and treasure!   



 

 

HOLY FAMILY PARISH PICNIC  
Sunday, September 9th 

4 to 7 PM    Dinner at 5 PM 
 

HOLY FAMILY / ST JOHN XXIII ATHLETICS 
ANNUAL STEAK DINNER 
Saturday, September 8th 

Golden Anniversary Mass at St. Peter in Chains Cathedral Saturday, August 4th 

Fred & Jo Ann Cranford Mike & Gail Clarey, Archbishop Schnurr, and Flavia & Fred DeBiasi 

Volunteer Tutoring Program 
Bishop Fenwick High School is looking for  
alumni and other members of the community 
to work with students in all areas of study.  If you’re  
interested, please contact Assistant Principal Jason 
Umberg jumberg@fenwickfalcons.org for details.  

Looking For Dependable Lawn Service? 
For all your lawn care needs just give  
Rusty a call 513-594-8036!  

Links for Leukemia & Lymphoma 
2nd Annual Golf Scramble 
For Team Tami Wells 
Saturday, September 22nd   
Shaker Run Golf Club 
Shot Gun Start 1:30 PM 

Spencer Wells, son of parishioners  
Greg and Tami Wells, is coordinating  
the 2nd Annual Golf Scramble to benefit  
Leukemia and Lymphoma in honor of his mom, Tami, 
who was diagnosed with leukemia in 2017.  Please go 
to www.holyfamilymiddletown.com to download a 
Sponsorship and Team Registration Form.   
If you can’t make the golf outing but would like to 
make a donation in honor of Tami, please make your 
check payable to Spencer Wells, 3220 Scottish Trace, 
Lexington, KY  40509.  Thanks for your support!  



    

by Dawn Pickerill / Principal 
 

TRADITIONAL VALUES.  EXCEPTIONAL EDUCATION. 
St. John XXIII represents 150 years of Catholic Education 
dedicated to encouraging and developing well-rounded, 
self-confident and compassionate children and young 
adults who lead successful, mindful, service-driven lives. 
Our school community is the foundation on which our 
core principles of faith and hard work bind us together 
as a family.  
 

If you are interested in a Catholic education that             
provides a challenging, structured and thoughtful learn-
ing environment led by highly qualified and experienced 
teachers, contact Principal Dawn Pickerill at 424-1196  
for a meeting and a tour of the school. 
 

PRESCHOOL OPENING 
Due to a recent change in staffing, we have an open  
position on our preschool staff.  If you or anyone you 
know would like more information about the position 
and what it requires and entails, please contact Dawn 
Pickerill at 513-424-1196. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
It is so hard to believe that summer is quickly coming to 
an end, and school will be starting back up in just a few 
days! Here are some of the important events that we 
have coming up: 
 

 August 
 13 PTO meeting 6:30 in the school library 
 17 Meet the Teacher/Back to School Open House 
              Back to School Movie Night - 6:30 
 20 Preschool, Kindergarten, and 1st grade 
              Curriculum Night 
 23 First Day of School 
 30 Grades 2-8 Curriculum Night 7:00 
 

 September 
 6  Wine and Cheese Event 
 7  Kick off Assembly for Magazine Drive 
 8  Athletic Board Steak Dinner 
 9  Parish Picnic 
 10  Grandparents Day - 8:30 Mass at St. John Church 
 19  First Turn in Day for Magazine Orders 

 20  Approved High School Shadow Day for 8th Grade 

RCIA  Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
Informational Meeting This Month 
Sunday, August 26th 

11:30 AM    St. John Rectory 
Are you interested in learning about  
the Catholic faith?  If so, RCIA is for you!  The Rite of 
Christian Initiation of Adults is the term for the way in 
which adults are initiated into full membership with the 
Roman Catholic Church.  There will be an  Informational 
Meeting held at 11:30 a.m. in the St. John Rectory on 
Sunday, August 26th.   There is no obligation to go any 
further, but if you wish to continue, RCIA is the process 
for entering the Catholic Church.  RCIA will be meeting 
on Sundays at 11:30 a.m. in the St. John Rectory  
following the 10:30 AM Mass.  Classes begin Sunday, 
September 9th.  If you know someone who is interested 
in becoming Catholic or finding out more about our 
Catholic faith, please contact Director of Religious  
Education Dee Golembiewski via email dee@holy 
familymiddletown.com or Kathi Mangus 422-0602 or 
kathi@holyfamilymiddletown.com.   

Feast of the Assumption of Mary 
Wednesday, August 15th— Mass at 12:10 & 7 PM  
This is a holy day of obligation unless it falls on  
a Monday or Saturday.  It is a feast of the highest  
significance.  It celebrates Mary's welcome into heaven.  
It is a feast for all of us because Mary, the Mother of  
the Church, has accomplished what each of us hopes 
and expects to happen.  
 

As we believe that Jesus was the first to rise from the 
dead, so we believe he has also received his mother  
first into eternity.  Eastern traditions called this event  
the "Dormition" or the "sleeping" of Mary indicating  
that she did not die but was taken to heaven as if 
asleep.  Pope Pius XII declared the bodily assumption  
of Mary a dogma of the church in 1950.  
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Wanted:  An Italian Hymnal 
Parish Music Director Marilyn Ifcic is hoping to  
hear from someone who has an Italian Hymnal  
that she could borrow.  If you can help her out, please 
call the parish office 422-0602. 

The Aluminum Can Bin is Back at SJ23! 
Proceeds received from recycled cans are used  
to help cover the cost of uniforms and equipment  
for student athletes.  Thank you for your support!  








